
 

 
April 12, 2023 
 
 
To: The Chair and Board of Directors of the Peace River Regional District 
From: The South Peace Health Services Society 
 
RE: Annual Update – 2022 
 
The current Board of Directors was elected in December 2021 after the resignation of the Board, 
which was elected in February 2021. A Special meeting was called by members to have a new 
Board of Directors elected. The current Board assumed responsibility for the South Peace Health 
Services Society (SPHSS) operations at that time. 
 
The Board went about getting some of the foundational pieces of work underway, including the 
Directors' and Officers' Liability Insurance; the 2020 books were handed over the John Kurjata at 
Core Partners to have them brought up to date, which allowed for the Auditor, Dale Rose, of 
Sander Rose Bone Grindle Partners to complete the 2020 audited financial statements.  
 
The Board was then able to begin to plan for the completion of the Bultery’s House and the 
Carriage House, which was the most pressing issue faced by the Board. The Board had a $17k 
liability to Celtic Construction for the Carriage House. Once this was settled, only minor work was 
outstanding, and the Carriage House was ready to be furnished. The Board undertook to furnish 
the Carriage House at the cost of approx. $15k. The SPHSS then negotiated with Northern Health, 
who were very interested in leasing the Carriage House to accommodate the visiting agency 
nurses in Dawson Creek. A lease was completed, and the revenues from the lease provided 
operating revenue for the carriage house, such as utilities, internet, insurance, taxes etc.   
 
The Bultery’s House required extensive repairs to the basement before the construction moved 
forward due to the utilities being shut off for approximately two years. This resulted in water 
entering under the structure and freezing, causing significant heaving of the concrete floor. The 
Board negotiated the repairs with the contractor, Celtic Construction, for $24k to fix the concrete 
basement floors. The decision was made then to remove the two bedrooms and bathroom 
planned for the basement, which resulted in a significant saving to the overall project budget. The 
office space and sitting room addition on the main floor was transformed into a fully accessible 
bathroom and bedroom, keeping the planned facility at six bedrooms and 4 ½ bathrooms.  
The budget to complete the construction project was agreed to with Celtic Construction for 
$450k.  
 
  



 

The Board successfully obtained an NDIT grant for $300k, and the $100k from the PRRD (2021) 
grant and other fundraising had sufficient capital to complete the project. The SPHSS also had 
other commitments from sponsors, which also provided the Board with the ability to move ahead 
and complete the Bultery’s House.  
 
The Board has negotiated a funding agreement with the Province of BC, Minister of Finance, to 
provide the operating funds for the Bultery’s House. Once this funding was in place, the Board 
negotiated an operating agreement with the Dawson Creek Society for Community Living, which 
is now operating the facility.  
 
Furnishing the Bultery’s House was approximately $30k as everything in the house was required 
to be replaced, including all the appliances, bedroom furniture, kitchen appliances etc.  
 
Below is an overview of the expenses  incurred in 2022 to get the Society in a position where the 
project was completed: 
 
Basement repairs    $25k 
Bulterys Completion    $450k 
Furnishing (Carriage/Bulterys)  $45k 
Insurance     $12k 
Property taxes 2021   $3500.00 
 
This is a very high-level overview of some of the expenditures. Hopefully, to demonstrate the 
commitment of the Board to complete its responsibilities.  
 
The Board have also negotiated a lease with the City of Dawson Creek for a house to provide 
accommodations for visiting locums in the city/region. The renovations to the house were 
approximately $5k, along with insurance for roughly $2k and furnishing the house was $3500.00; 
therefore, the total expenditure of approximately $10k so far. We are not charging any fee for the 
locums as it is an incentive to offer accommodations, and it has been very successful in the early 
days of having the house available. 
 
The SPHSS hosted three Health Care appreciation events in 2022 in partnership with the City of 
Dawson Creek and Area D & E Directors. The total cost of the three events was approximately 
$7500.00. The City of Dawson Creek provided $2k for the appreciation events.  
 
The Society arranged two vehicles donated from the local Car Dealerships, Browns Chevrolet and 
Bannister Ford. The vehicles are provided to the visiting locums in Dawson Creek and have been 
received exceptionally well by the Doctors.  
 
The SPHSS would like to sincerely thank the Board of the Peace River Regional District and the 
Area Directors for their ongoing support of health care services in the region. The annual grant of 
$100,000.00 has been significant in allowing us to continue to support the region in the retention 
and recruitment of Health Care Professionals.   




























